University of Wisconsin-Stevens Point Alumni Association
Board of Directors Meeting
Friday, April 11, 2014
CCIT, CPS 104



Board Members Present: Grant Winslow, president, Dave Bruha, Sam Dinga, Tom Girolamo, Peter Graening, Jon Greendeer, Melissa Hardin, Betty Jenkins, Jeffery Kurowski, Joanne Loeffler, Patty Noel, Ed Richmond, Brian Valleskey, Mary Wescott, Steve Zywicki

Conference call participants: Tamara Moore, Mickey Fitch (Lee Hecimovich attempted but technology did not cooperate.)

Not present: Jenny Baeseman, Tom Klismith, Shannon Loecher, David Marie, Alexa Priddy, Ray Oswald, Patricia Weiland, Patrick Braatz, John Jokela, Jessica Lahner, Erich Bacher, Bruce Bay

Retirements: Jamie Beckland

Board participation: 60%

Staff: Abby Bergeron, Terri Taylor

Guests: (in order of appearance) Chris Richards, Vice Chancellor for University Advancement, Steve Menzel, Development Officer for the College of Natural Resources, Julie Smith, Chief of Staff/Capital Campaign Manager, Student research presentations: Samuel Knapp, Albert Webster, Abby Reynolds, Kevin Lennon, Maggie Charek; Ryan Specht and David Boardman, Student Government Association, Jenna Furger, Bring-A-Buddy Campaign/SGA.

Welcome and Introductions (Winslow)
The meeting was called to order at 1:10 p.m. 
Winslow welcomed the Alumni Board and thanked them for attending. 
Emeritus slate: Shannon Loecher (Zywicki, Hardin, motion passed.)
Retirements: Jamie Beckland

Minutes from the October, 2013, Alumni Board of Directors minutes were approved as published (Wescott, Noel). 

Director’s Report (Bergeron for Gehrman Rottier)
Green Bay Alumni Event was a collaborative effort amongst staff that garnered wonderful attendance. Our guest speaker, Mark Olejniczak, got to connect to Point by honoring his father at this event. The alumni pinning ceremony was done by Grant Winslow as we work to further this tradition. The Arizona event also had record attendance with alumnus Tom Nikolai sharing his experience of doing the pinning ceremony on campus during Commencement. We are working on a few summer events; one of them is set for July 19 in Chicago at the Shedd. Founders Day will be July 17 – please save the date. Homecoming is Saturday, September 27 and the theme this year is super heroes – the Rise of the Pointers, 120 year of heroes. (In honor of our 120th birthday.)


University Advancement (Richards)
Richards shared the viewpoint that UW-Stevens Point is a publically assisted institution. Currently, UWSP receives 16% of its funding from the state. In 1977-81 UWSP that number was 48%. Richards explained that our current 16% will not increase and will probably decrease. That’s one of the reasons it’s important for UWSP to start raising funds of their own much like private colleges. Richards discussed the importance of changing the way the institution thinks and really look at the streams of revenue. During the State of Academic Affairs Greg Summers, Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs talked about the importance of program prioritization. Richards also talked about the importance of recruitment and how many UW schools are seeing a decrease in enrollment. UWSP is not seeing a decrease or increase at the moment, Richards said we are flat. Richards mentioned that all programs and departments are making a goal for 2014 to prioritize; including Alumni Affairs. Richards mentioned the importance of doing fewer things better and making good investments. Richards went on to talk about differential tuition and how UWSP is one of the few universities in the state not receiving this revenue. Richards talked about a proposal that Chancellor Patterson and Greg Summers put together about tuition equalization across the entire state of Wisconsin. The proposal was turned down by UW-System. Richards then discussed the importance of the Advancement team. Richards mentioned that advancement dollars help make programs to help make a difference in the lives of the students and faculty. In 2013, Advancement raised 4.8 million dollars. That number is expected to increase in 2014. Richards introduced Merry Andersen a writer, who is working on stories for the advancement publication called Thrive. Richards also announced the date of Founders Day, July 17 and invited the board to attend.

Stewardship (Menzel)
Steve Menzel presented to the board a story about an alumnus who passed away at a very young age. Douglas R. Stephens was the lead research student on the Wisconsin Black Bear Research project. Doug would have graduated in 1991 but while doing research in the field he died of unknown causes. A $2 million gift from Gerald and Helen Stephens honors the memory of their son, Doug Stephens. The gift will help create the Douglas R. Stephens Chair in Wildlife, a new faculty position in the College of Natural Resources.

Doug Stephens Boone and Crocket Club Professors of Wildlife-Faculty Position

Capital Campaign (Smith)
Smith discussed the beginning plans of the capital campaign. Smith stated that this campaign has a long range goal of building lasting relationships and will take place over the next six years. Smith stated that UWSP is currently raising around 2 million dollars a year and hopes to increase that to 4-5 million per year going forward. Smith is currently working on redesigning the Advancement unit website, building a communication plan and prepping the staff for the campaign. Smith stated that the campaign is currently in the quiet phase. The public announcement of the campaign will take place July 2016. The hope is that the majority of the campaign money will be raised before the public announcement to allow the community to want to contribute and show support. Smith also mentioned the published Advancement electronic newsletter that Merry Andersen is helping write. This is a periodic piece that is sent to all alumni via email. Smith encouraged the board to share stories of alumni that could possibly be featured in upcoming issues of Thrive. 

Student Research Presentations (In order of appearance)
Samuel Knapp, Albert Webster, Abby Reynolds , Kevin Lennon and Maggie Charek all presented research that had been featured at Posters in the Rotunda in Madison in March of 2014. Each presentation was about 5 minutes and the students then answered a few questions from the board members. 

SGA Report (Specht and Boardman)
Ryan Specht and David Boardman gave a presentation on the projects SGA has been working on over the past year. Ryan and David also answered a few questions from board members.



Bring a Buddy Campaign (Furger)
Jenna Furger, Bring A Buddy Campaign manager, presented to the board members about the new program she worked with Eric Duffy’s parents to create at UWSP. Eric Duffy passed away in 2012 and his parents wanted to do more to help UWSP students be safe in the community. The Bring a Buddy Campaign collaborated with local bars to promote the message of not walking home alone. The campaign printed napkins and coasters for the bars and is currently working on an app that students can download. The app can tell you where your friends are based on your circle or settings. Jenna is currently working on bringing this program to other college campuses across the state and nation.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Awards and Recognition Committee (Kurowski)
Kurowski reported that during the committee phone meeting Gehrman Rottier talked in depth about the UW-Stevens Point strategic plan and where Alumni Affairs plays a key role in the Playbook with a project around the Distinguished Alumnus Awards. The project would include possible display of past Distinguished Alumnus award winners across the UWSP campus to tell our story more visibly. Plans for the new display of Distinguished Alumnus award winners is moving forward. Design options have been reviewed by the Awards Committee and input on top choices was given. This project will now move to administration for forward movement. The committee discussed Lowering Lifetime Award criteria to 30 years from graduation or 50 years of age or older.

Communications Committee: (Bergeron for Fitch)
Thrive is a new electronic publication from UWSP Advancement. Dedicated writers and editors will feature three main alumni and student impact stories. This publication will be sent out periodically over the course of the next few years. The Connecting Point is seeing continual use and active growth every month. The Alumni Directory project is complete and people will be mailed their books and CD’s late April. Over 2,000 books were sold through this project and more than 10,000 alumni updated their information. Bergeron is working on two new social media campaigns and a new marketing material that will be completed fall of 2014.

Scholarship Committee: (Newby)
New Alumni Generations scholarship had over 50 applicants. This award was established through a donation from the Allen Barrows Estate. The committee is in the process of reviewing the applications and will award a student in May of 2014.

Program Support Committee: (Graening)
Discussed the continuation to pursue the University Store vs. Amazon, Peter will research Amazon regulatory requirements. The Sentry Insurances partnership has been closed. Liberty Mutual will be sending items in the mail to alumni early May. Grad Med is a program that may be dropped as a partnership. US Bank Estimated break-even date is 2018. It is estimated that we will see about $11,000 cash after we break-even pending our renewal deal. Diploma Frames discussed whole sale prices. Purchasing a lot of the frames at one time and then selling them on the day of Commencement. Committee discussed what programs are worth keeping and which ones should be terminated.

Stewardship Committee: (Valleskey for Moore)
The group is working on targeting more groups to send hand written thank-you cards. Discussed plans for 2014. Next round of thank you cards will be mailed to committee members summer of 2014. Next meeting will take place over the summer.

Nominating Committee: (Hardin)
Five new board members will be accepted. They will attend their first meeting in September. Laura plans to meet and communicate with all of them prior to the fall meeting.

New member slate
Dave Bauer, Rhinelander – Class of 2006
Melanie Becker Patterson, Stevens Point – Class of 1979
Bee Leng Chua, Hawaii – Class of 1977
John Gardner, Milwaukee  – Class of 2000
[bookmark: _GoBack]Eric Tande, Chicago – Class of 1984

(Girolamo, ??)

Executive Committee: (Winslow)
Friday, Sept. 26 will be the date of the next full board meeting (Homecoming week). Winslow discussed the change in the current fiscal year. The Exec Committee decided to move to a calendar year instead of a June 30-July 1 year to fall in line with the people’s giving habits on an annual basis. The fiscal year we are in right now will end December 31 and we will start over on January 1.Winslow also mentioned the Distinguished Alumnus Display and how the board will have a large role in helping make this project progress. Winslow also discussed the attendance policy and how further discussion needs to be had on how to monitor attendance and participation.

New Business
No new business.

Old Business
No old business.

Adjournment at 4:50 p.m.

2014 Fall meeting Friday, September 26, 2014 

Respectfully submitted,
Abby Bergeron
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DouBLas R. STEPHENS BOONE AND CROCKETT CLUB
FELLOWSHIP IN WILDLIFE CONSERVATION
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ReQuEsT To:
Gerald and Helen Stephens

PROPOSAL:

Create the

Douglas Stephens - Boone and Crockett Club
Professor of Wildlife

Background/History

Douglas R. Stephens, a native of Peoria, Illinois, was an undergraduate student at the University
of Wisconsin-Stevens Point from 1987 to 1991. eaing a bachelor degree in wildlife in
December of 1991. As an undergraduate, Doug worked on the Wisconsin Black Bear Rescarch
Project near Minong, Wisconsin, serving as manager befween his junior and senior year. He
seccived a scholarship to study the transplant of Prairie Chickens from Wisconsin o the Dakotas
and hoped to work on master and doctoral degrees in wildlife, initially under Professor Ray
Anderson, who was renowned in Wisconsin for his research, particularly with black bear and elk.

Before leaving for his graduate studies assignment, Doug went to the black bear camyp one last
fime to help the new manager track bear dens with telemetry equipment so they could put collars
on the cubs in the spring. While in the field, Doug suddenly fell ill and collapsed, dying of
natural causes that were not completely understood. He was only 22 years old.

1n 1992, the Stephens family established a student rescarch fund in Doug’s name at UWSP with
‘memorial gifts. Then in 2001, Gerald and Helen Stephens ~ Doug’s parents — established the
Douglas R. Stephens Scholarship Endowment with a generous $146.000 gift. Since its
inception, that endowment has supported scholarships for 16 different undergraduate wildlife
students at UWSP (2003-2013) totaling over $64,000. In addition, the Stephenses have
contributed more than $187.000 since 2009 to help launch the Doug Stephens Boone and.
Crockett Club Wildlife Rescarch Fellowship for undergraduate students. These recent gifts have
leveraged nearly $200.000 from other contributors to bring the Fellowship endowment to nearly
$400,000. In just two years (2012 and 2013). the endowment has allowed the College to present
‘mentored Fellowship awards to three outstanding undergraduate student researchers: Daniclle
Berger, Tessa Hasbrouck, and Nathan Francois.

‘Proposal o Gerald and Holen Staphens +  UsveRsiry oF WiscoNsne-STeveNs Ponit 2
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Dear Mr. and Mrs. Stephens, Dec. 24,2013

My name is Ted Dremel and 1 was a good friend of Doug’s. 1 was one of the “college
kids” who stayed at your home in Peoria to attend services held for Doug. In college,
(and now a little bit) I went by the nickname “Drem.” I was a roommate (for several
years) with Kieran (aka, Flem) which is where I obtained your address.

T am writing this note to let you know I heard about the endowment fund that you set up
through UWSP. I was very happy to see this and could not think of a better way to
remember and appreciate Doug than through wildlife research/education. 1 remember
Doug as one person I considered to be in the “clite” wildlife crowd — especially for his
desire and passion to conduct research and learn more about wildlife. Doug was a good
friend of mine and I think the endowment fund is a great idea. One of the things I intend
(1am hopeful you don’t object) to do at UWSP is talk about Doug. Iam employed as a
WI Conservation Warden — stationed in Waupaca, WI — which is about 30 miles east of
Stevens Point, so T talk to the UWSP natural resource kids about once or twice a year. 1
would let students know who Doug is as a person and believe this is important for others
to know that they and Doug share the same passion and thirst for knowledge ~ the reason
the endowment fund. I also plan to talk about Doug’s thoughts and ideas  hoping to
inspire them to think out of the box, like Doug did — in a research framework. Doug did
this often, and us three (Doug, Flem, and I) would spend hours and hours (college life
had its perks) discussing theories, concepts, and wildlife strategies. It was always great
conversation. Even though I am employed as a warden, my passion has always been
wildlife related. And anything wildlife related was the connection Doug, Flem and I
shared.

L want to share a few of “my” stories about Doug  Flem and I have talked about a few of
these memories through the years......I hope I am not telling you things you already
know or have heard of. Doug was the main person who got Flem and I “off the couch”
while we attended UWSP. We both volunteered to help Doug with the campus deer
research trapping efforts. The three of us hit it off right away. We caught a few deer and
had a good time. Doug’s dedication to this project was amazing. While we waited for
deer to arrive at the trap site, a Barred Owl was calling — Doug taught me how to
differentiate the calls of a Barred Owl and a Great Horned Owl. Very soon, all three of
us were spending a lot of time together and having a good time enjoying college life.
‘When we were out looking at birds or anything related to Natural Resources: I can recall
Doug’s humor  he would crack a joke (generally sarcastically) and not smile. You
didn’t know if you should smile or not ~ then you would look at him and he would have a
slight smile and both of us would start laughing. Good stuff!

Flem and I spent months (I mean that literally) and countless number of hours making a
“wildlife quiz” The idea was that students would form teams at the end of the year and
would compete to sce who the ultimate “wildlifer.” was An end of the year party was
scheduled and about 15-20 teams were “registered.” (This was really informal- but
everyone knew about the game) Doug had his partner for the game and would listen to
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Doug also taught me about calling coyotes and shared photos (from IL) of some of his
successful hunts. I still recall the unusual colors and markings of the coyotes from IL.
Doug, Flem, and I believed there may have been an influence of domestic dog in their
lineage. Still don’t know that one for sure, but we thought a DNA test of those animals
compared to western coyotes would make for an interesting study. How much dog was
in them? Or was it natural color variances from the area? Behavior differences?
Breeding? We had lots of questions.

Doug, Flem, Jim Schneider, and I skinned out a large beaver in our living room — then
barbecued the back legs. It was terrible. Flem, Roy Bucheger, and I trapped the animal.

After Doug’s death, I spent a week with Flem near Mellen — tracking bears, deer,
spending time in the woods, etc. It may be funny to say but it was a great week. We
talked about Doug and shared stories about our friendship — sometimes we were quict. T
do remember how our friendship just “clicked for us.” T was supposed to be with Doug
and Flem the weck Doug passed away but didn’t get there — for some reason I don’t
recall. 1 still don’t know if that was a good thing or not — for a number of reasons.

I could really go on and on —and share more stories/memories.

“The real reason I sent this to you was to let you know that I am impressed and happy to
sce that Doug’s spirit and passion will grow through the UWSP system. 1 like to think
(and seem to know) that there are more people like Doug, Flem and me that show up
every year — and who will benefit from the endowment fund.

Take Care,
T el
Ted Dremel
(aka - Drem)
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According to Wisconsin State Statute 36.09(5):

University Policy affecting student life

Segregated Fees (about $13 million)

Allocable Segregated Fees (Student Organziations, Subsidies, Special Projects etc.)

Non-Allocable Segregated Fees (University Centers and Student Health Service)

Services Provided: City Bus, Bike Rental, Text Rental, Pointer Athletics, Group Tutroing etc.



Shared Governance



















Update on Initiatives

Academics-  Advising and GEP

Student Life- AODA, tenant education

Inclusivity-  Bystander campaign, focus on the classroom

Legislative Affairs-  Form relationships with Madison

Communication and PR- rebrand SGA

Budget- Fiscal Responsibility of Seg Fees

Centers-Provide Student input on the centers

















Green Fund

Vision Statement

“The Green Fund shall provide students with an avenue to develop their expertise by utilizing community resources in order to empower students, faculty, and staff to foster a healthier and more sustainable campus culture”.



Projects

Learning Landscapes: $32,038.06

CWES: $22,300

Encore LED Lighting: $42,999

Total: $97,337.06























Health and Wellness



$39.6 million

Provide Improved Services:

Intramurals

Group Fitness

Strength/Cardio

Athletics

Student Health Services

Counseling Services

University Recreation Sports

University Child Learning and Care Center (UCLCC) 





















New Initiatives



Academics- Course Evaluations and Advising

Student Life- Veterans and Parking

Inclusivity- Campus Climate Survey

Legislative Affairs- State Biennial Budget and November Election

Communication and PR- Connect better with Students

Budget- Fiscal Responsibility

Sustainability- Green Fund

Student Health- Continue Health and Wellness Project

Centers- Text Rental 



















Tell our story 

Tell your story

Value Higher Education 

Value Shared Governance

Student Input

Here’s how you can help

















Questions?

Contact

SGA@uwsp.edu

715-346-3722

052 DUC



2013-2014 Student Government 
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